

Republic of the Philippines **DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION**

Negros Island Region

SCHOOLS DIVISION OF NEGROS ORIENTAL Office of the School Governance and Operations Division

Capitol Area, Dumaguete City

www.depednegor.net

negros.oriental@deped.gov.ph SGOD Office (035) 225 - 6180

May 25, 2017

DIVISION MEMORANDUM No. 264 s. 2017

SMOKE FREE SCHOOL CAMPAIGN

TO

Asst. Schools Division Superintendent

Chiefs, CID & SGOD

DEPS/SEPS/EPS/Coordinators/Section Heads

Public Schools District Supervisors

Public and Private Elementary and Secondary School Heads

All Others Concerned

- 1. Attached is a communication from Mr. Joe Kenneth K. Arbas, City Counselor/1st Vice Chairman, SMOKE FREE COUNCIL OF DUMAGUETE requesting student organization to join/support and strengthen the Advocacy Campaign on Smoke Free Dumaguete. However, this office encourages all student organizations not only in Dumaguete but rather all schools in this division to participate in this campaign through information dissemination by putting up posters/conducting symposia and the like.
- 2. District Supervisors are advised to send their consolidated report regarding the said activity at rachelpicardal@yahoo.com.
- 3. For the information, guidance and compliance of all concerned.

SALUSTIANO T. JIMENEZ, CESO VI

OIC-Office of the Assistant Regional Director Concurrent, Schools Division Superintendent

2 6 MAY 2017



5 May 2017

SALUSTIANO T. JIMENEZ, CESO VI

OIC, Office of the Asst. Regional Director Concurrent Schools Division Superintendent DepEd Division of Negros Oriental

Dear MR. JIMENEZ,

Greetings of unity and endless possibilities!

The Smoke Free Council of Dumaguete City by virtue of local ordinance No. 94, Series of 2011, is employing all means to intensify its tobacco control implementation through stronger partnerships and impactful campaign activities.

In this regard, we would like to request student organizations in schools under your humble office to support and strengthen advocacy on Smoke Free Dumaguete City through information dissemination campaign. The Smoke Free Council is willing to provide technical assistance (i.e. speakers and posters), if necessary.

Should you have any inquiries, please do not hesitate to reach Ms. Marichu Malero (CHO Coordinator) through any of the following: chodumaguete@gmail.com, (035) 225-2535, and 0926-486-2675.

We believe that the involvement of the Department of Education will undeniably be a gain for the city. This will also be an opportunity for your organization to be part of a national effort with high impact on public health. Through our joint efforts, we will be able to reach more lives and positively change them for the better.

Hoping this merits your positive and utmost response.

Sineerely Yours,

OF KENNETH K ARBAS

Vice Chairman / Oity Councilor

Smoke Free Council

Noted by:

HON. FELIPE ANTONIO B. REMOLLO

City Mayor

Dumaguete City